

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL AND REGULAR MAIL

June 22, 2011

Ms. Shirley Xu US NRC/FASME/MSSA/ASPB Mail Stop T8E24 Washington, D.C. 20555-0001

Re: Request to Amend NRC License No. 04-23985-01E Due to Warehouse Relocation.

Dear Ms. Xu:

It was very helpful to speak with you and Rick Muñoz today by telephone.

The purpose of this email is to request your assistance with amending United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission records to show that the warehouse address of licensee Hitachi America, Ltd. under NRC License No. 04-23985-01E has changed due to a business relocation (switch to a new third party warehouse logistics service provider).

Accordingly, we would specifically request that you please amend Hitachi America, Ltd.'s license as follows:

(i) Item 2 (Licensee Address) of the existing License should be deleted and replaced with the following Licensee Address:

1031 East Watson Center Road, Carson, CA 90745

(ii) Item 11 (Condition) of the existing License should be deleted and replaced with the following Condition language:

The licensee is authorized to distribute only from its facilities located at: Expeditors International of Washington, Inc., 1031 East Watson Center Road, Carson, CA 90745.

Unless specifically requested in this amendment request letter, all other terms and conditions of the existing Hitachi license remain unchanged (except with respect to such additional changes

Ms. Shirley Xu—United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission June 22, 2011 Page 2 of 2

you otherwise would implement customarily in connection with processing this Hitachi America, Ltd. amendment request).

As I noted during today's telephone discussion, Hitachi America, Ltd. initiated the relocation process months ago—in March 2011—once there was a sufficient basis to believe that ongoing business negotiations with our new warehouse logistics provider meant that a physical warehouse move was imminent.

Unfortunately, that was only the beginning of what has proved to be a very slow process, first to to receive any response whatsoever to our relocation notification, and then to receive, respond to, and submit to some very particular follow-up requests received from the State of California. At this time, we believe (but are not certain that) only one additional document is pending before California will issue the amendment approval, so we are attempting to resolve that open issue as soon as possible.

I will submit a copy of the California-issued amendment to your attention as soon as we receive our copy. We would be grateful it if you could, prior to receiving that California amendment, perform any USNRC license amendment steps you are able to complete in response to this letter (other than your review of the California amendment) so as to minimize delay in the processing of this Amendment request once the license arrives.

Please contact me directly in the event you have any questions or concerns regarding this request for amendment or if it must follow a different format than used above (Tel. 619-591-5337).

Thank you for your continued support and attention to this matter.

Best regards,

Neal Svalstad

cc:

Mr. Rick Muñoz (USNRC)

Ms. Shirley Xu (USNRC)

Sue Engelhardt (Engelhardt & Associates)